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Subject: Proposed regulatory changes under the Aggregate Resources Act 
 
Dear Ontario Heads of Council and Clerks,   
 
The Ministry of Northern Development, Mines, Natural Resources and Forestry recognizes the critical 
role Ontario's municipalities play in the lives of Ontarians. We value our strong collaborative 
partnership with municipalities and the associations that represent their interests.  

 
I am writing to inform you, the Ministry of Northern Development, Mines, Natural Resources and 
Forestry is proposing regulatory changes under the Aggregate Resources Act.  These changes will 
harmonize with Ministry of the Environment, Conservation and Parks’ new provincial requirements 
under the Environmental Protection Act (EPA) for soil that is moved during construction activities to 
another site for a beneficial reuse (i.e., excess soil). Ontario Regulation 406/19, and Rules for Soil 
Management and Excess Soil Quality Standards include risk-based quality standards for the safe 
reuse of excess soil.   
 
We invite you to review the changes and offer comments.   
 
A complete summary of the proposed regulatory changes can be found on the Environmental 
Registry at the following address: www.ero.ontario.ca 
Then search for notice:  019-4801 

There are several ways you can comment on this proposal, including: 

1. Directly through the Environmental Registry posting (click on the “Submit a comment” button)  
2. By email to aggregates@ontario.ca, or  
3. By mail to:  

Resources Development Section 
Ministry of Northern Development, Mines, Natural Resources and Forestry 
300 Water Street, 2nd Floor South 
Peterborough, ON K9J 3C7 

 
If you have any questions you can contact Darryl Mitchell at (705) 313-2154. 
 
Sincerely, 
 
Jennifer Keyes, 
Director, Resources Planning and Development Policy Branch  
 




